
Guion Street, Liverpool, L6 9DU                                      

Newsletter 1                                Saturday 4th September 2021 

Keep In Touch                                                                                 

In the interest of your child’s safety and well being we need:                                                                                                        

* a named adult that can be contacted at all times                                                                         

* at least 3 up to date telephone numbers                                                                                         

* a call if your child is absent from school   (Press 1 to  report a pupil  absence)                                                                                  

If there is no contact a home visit will be carried out. If there is still no  contact we 

may  need to call the police for a welfare check.  

Dear Parents and Carers   

What a wonderful start we have all had at the beginning of our new school year! The children arrived on Thursday ready and     

excited to start their new classes. Sometimes the first day back for children can be a little overwhelming after the long summer 

holiday, but by break time all children across the school were beautifully settled into their new classes with friends, teachers and 

support staff. 

It has been a sheer delight seeing and catching up with all of the children. 

Wow! The children all look very smart in their school uniforms. Thank you for supporting us with this very important part of our 

school and ensuring your child/children have the correct school uniform. 

A Warm Welcome 

I am delighted to welcome some new teachers to our school: 

Ms Stevie O’Brien – Nursery Teacher                                                  Ms Aoife Mc Aleenan – Year 1 Teacher 

Both have made a great start and have thoroughly enjoyed their first few days. The school council will 

do a more in-depth interview with new staff over the next few weeks for the newsletter. 

We look forward to welcoming back our Nursery and Reception children on Monday. 

I wish you and your families a lovely weekend …the weather looks fairly promising (dry at least) which is always a bonus! 

Best Wishes  

Alyson Rigby  Headteacher 
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Free School Meals                                                   

All children in Reception, Year 1 

and Year 2 are entitled to free 

school meals regardless of your income. 

Click here to apply for free school 

meals.  You will get an instant decision.                                                                                            

Google Forms                                                                                                                                                                               

Parents/Carers have been sent a text with links to two important online forms which must be completed. It is vital we have up to 

date information about who can pick your child up from school as well as your consent in relation to photos on the school website, 

twitter and marketing materials.                                                                                                                                                    

Links to the forms can also be found here:                                                                                                                               

Click here for the end of day pick up form 

Click here for the photo permissions form 

Diary Dates 

Friday 17th September                      

INSET Day—school closed to pupils  

Friday 22nd October                      

INSET Day—school closed to pupils 

Monday 25th –29th October                           

Autumn Half Term –school closed  

Tuesday 21st December                        

Last day of Autumn Term                       

School closes at 1:30pm 

Forms must be completed by Monday 6th September 

https://liverpool.gov.uk/benefits/free-school-meals/application-form/
https://liverpool.gov.uk/benefits/free-school-meals/application-form/
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScPLEMPzL3wKPBRGgOuiN-bUrXOosMmt6ny11yOth5l89LxCQ/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfAP090-QX4NxvMsEbk4emesIeMTowQ0i3H9MtlV6GZ8p9sVg/viewform


Collective Worship 

Our Collective Worships theme this week was              
Joy & Happiness:   

Visit out Collective Worship page here. 

 Read the                                                                                       

Parish of St Michael & Sacred Heart  Newsletters                

and                                                                                                       

The Wednesday Word    

                                                                                     

Michael Kirk-Doyle          

Victoria Demeterova      Zana Ali 

Lily Daulby                        Caleb Faleye 

Bobbi-Jo Pope                  Jason Mordi 

Prince Ajaino                    Noemi Milova  

Yamour Hoseinpour                                                            
Niloajan Paranetheran 

Happy Birthday 

For 50p a day children can attend 
the Early Birds Breakfast Club where 
they can choose from cereal, toast 
and juice. You can register via the 
school website or call the school 
office.  

Opening Times 
Monday to Friday 7.45 am – 8.30 am and is located in 
the Infant Building and can be entered by the Infant 
Gate. At the end of Breakfast Club children will be taken 
to class by a member of staff.  

After school club will start on Monday 

13th September. More information 

can be found here.  

Family Support  Dawn Foxon, our school   

Family Support Worker, is available to talk       

privately about any concerns or  issues.             

Call Dawn Foxon  07712235811 email  

dawn.foxon@liverpool.gov.uk  

https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/catholic-life/collective-worship/
https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/catholic-life/our-parish/
http://www.wednesdayword.org/Forthcoming-Resources/5_Summer_Holiday_Special-03.pdf
https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/catholic-life/our-parish/
https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/parents-and-carers/school-clubs/early-birds-breakfast-club/
https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/parents-and-carers/school-clubs/sparkles-after-school-club/
https://sway.office.com/avkD1sTEJh6AVSgw?ref=LinkC:/Users/nbirch/Documents/Custom%20Office%20Templates
https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/09/2021.08.26_Return-to-Education_Primary-School-Leaflet_A5.pdf.pdf
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/reporting-abuse/report/


  

Nursery 

Shooting Stars 

Miss O’Brien 

EYFS Lead 

Shining Stars 

Miss Turner 

Reception 

Super Stars 

Miss O’Kane 

Miss McMahon  

LSA 

Miss Davison  

LSA 

Miss Collins  

LSA 

2021-2022 

Year 1 Record Breakers 

                                          
Miss McEntee 

Year 1 Quick Thinkers 

                                                                 
Miss McAleenan  

Higher Level Teaching Assistant 

 

Mrs Miller 

Higher Level Teaching Assistant 

 

Miss Whittaker 

Year 2 Golden Wonders 

                                                                
Mr Joel 

Year 2 World Beaters 

                                                            
Mrs Roscoe 

Higher Level Teaching Assistant 

                                                                          

Mrs                                    
Davidson 

Intervention Teacher 

                                                              

Mrs Lester 

Year 3 Olympians 

                                                               
Miss Gannon 

Year 3 Heroes 

                                                            
Miss Deans 

Learning Support Assistant 

                                              
Mrs O’Brien 

Learning Support Assistant 

                                                       
Mr                                                     
Thomlinson 

Year 4 Inspirations 

                                                   
Mrs Forbes 

Year 4 Hot Shots 

                                                           
Miss Duncan 

Higher Level Teaching Assistant 

                                                    
Mrs                                                   
Maddocks 

Learning Support Assistant 

                                                           
Mrs Fagan 

Year 5 High Flyers 

                                                               
Mr Ferry 

Year 5 High Achievers 

                                                             
Miss Gibney 

Learning Support Assistant 

                                          
Miss                                    
Duncan 

Learning Support Assistant 

                                       
Mrs Haynes 

Year 6 Champions 

                                                             
Miss Murray  

Year 6 Champions 

                                                                
Miss Wright 

Year 6 Whizz Kids 

Miss Sillitoe 

LSAs MrsBriggs Miss Ghazali 

  

 



YPAS Open Access Group Sessions                                                                                              
(youth & playgroups across 3 community hubs) 

  

 
SKY 
For 16-25-year-old young people. YPAS’s drop-in service has an open door policy. It provides a safe, com-
fortable space in a relaxed environment. You can drop in for a chat, meet new people, access the com-
puter suite/wifi, discuss YPAS’s services or take part in informal education sessions. A member of staff is 
always available to meet and assist you if you need support. 
  
Thrive 
For secondary school age young people. Thrive project provides a safe and supportive space where young 
people can access and receive support, information, guidance and advice. All sessions that are delivered 
aim to enhance self-esteem, confidence and social skill levels, whilst supporting positive mental health 
and healthy lifestyle decisions and choices. 
  
Smarty’s 
Smarty’s is an open access group for primary school aged children. Smarty’s provides a secure, happy and 

stimulating environment; enabling children to learn and develop attitudes, skills and abilities. Smarty’s 

offers a wide range of activities including creative play, arts, drama, dance and singing etc. Registration 

will require parent/carers consent. Please call in to complete a registration pack. 

https://ypas.org.uk/
https://ypas.org.uk/
https://ypas.org.uk/
https://ypas.org.uk/


St Michael’s Catholic Primary School 

Term Dates 2021-2022 

 

Autumn Term 2021 

   Term: Thursday 2nd September to Tuesday 21st December 2021 

   Half term: Friday 22nd October to Friday 29th October 2021 (school closed)  

   Terms ends: Tuesday 21st December 2021 

 

Spring Term 2022 

   Term: Wednesday 5th January 2022 - Friday 8th April 2022 

   Half term: Monday 21st February – Friday 25th February 2022 (school closed) 

   Term ends: Friday 8th April 2022 

 

Summer Term 2022 

   Term: Monday 25th April to Tuesday 19th July 2022 

   Half term: Monday 30th May to Monday 6th June 2022 (school closed) 

   Term Ends: Tuesday 19th July 2022 

   May Bank Holiday: Monday 2nd May 2022 (school closed) 

                                                                                                                             

Staff Development Days (School closed for pupils) 

Wednesday 1st September 2021 

Friday 17th September 2021 

Friday 22nd October 2021 

Monday 28th February 2022 

Two extended twilight sessions  

                                                                                                                             

Guion Street, Liverpool, L6 9DU. 0151 263 8450 michaels-ao@st-michaels.liverpool.sch.uk 

‘With Jesus we can achieve what we dream and believe’ 

mailto:michaels-ao@st-michaels.liverpool.sch.uk
http://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http://www.changemakers.com/sites/default/files/changemakers_innovation/profile_images/children_together.jpg&imgrefurl=https://www.pinterest.com/paulinechan/crafts-children/&docid=lu8ffs-suEf_eM&tbnid=1gkhVieylTNE3M:&w=22

